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   July 2 nd, Member Meeting, Bloomingdale Public Library, 7:00 pm – NEW DATE – 1 Week Earlier  
   July 14 th, Fun Fly #3, Pratt’s Wayne Woods, 9:00am Trim Flig hts, 10:00am First Pilot Off   
 
   August 12 th, Member Meeting, Bloomingdale Public Library, 7:00 pm 
   August 18 th, Fun Fly # 4, Pratt’s Wayne Woods, 9:00am Trim Fli ghts, 10:00am First Pilot Off 
 

 
IMPORTANT! – Meeting Date Change! 

By Scott Taylor 
 

Bob Elsner has received word from the Library 
on our dates for the remainder off the year.  It 
appears that we have two dates that are in 
conflict.  Our July meeting date, which was 
scheduled for July 8th, has been moved to July 
1st. 
 

There is also a problem with our September 
date.  The Library does not have an alternative 
date in September, so we will need to find 
another locations.  This looks like another 
opportunity to take advantage of Bob Vance’s 
offer to use the Itasca Library on Irving Park 
Road. 

 
 

NEWS FLASH! - Barnstormers Win the Cup!, I Mean, Pl aque! 
By Steve Merrill 

 
We ended up having some great weather for our 
interclub fun fly except for the wind being 
predominantly from the SSW.  We were doing a 
Fast and Slow event where the idea is to make a 
pass over the field as fast as you can, then make 
another pass as slow as you can.  The difference 
between the fast and slow times is your score.  We 
originally not going to allow flaps, but decided as 
long as the flaps were used for both high and low 
speed passes, it was OK. 
 

We had a roughly an equal number of pilots from 
both clubs and two rounds were flown in which the 
best scores of the top 5 were taken.  Below are the 
pilots that contributed to the bottom line from both 
clubs. 
 

Top 5 scores from Propmasters: 
1. Hank Bourassa 
2. Dan Nosek 
3. Bill Hickey 
4. Dave Engel 
5. Bob Mosinski 
Avg Score: 15.49 seconds 
 

Top 5 Barnstormers 
1.) Dave West 
2.) Steve Thill 
3.) Steve Merrill 
4.) Stan Warden 
5.) Jeff Peca 
Avg. Score: 21.69 seconds 
 
Fastest time:  Scott Lundin 2.78 seconds (Propmasters) 
Slowest time: Dave West 25.28 seconds (Barnstormers) 



Notes of the Suburban RC Barnstormers Membership Me eting 
June 10, 2013 

 

ATTENDANCE 
There were 38 members present.  Returning 
member Jim Scahill was present. 
 

OFFICER REPORTS 
President: Mike Maciejewski  presided over the 
meeting. 
 

Mike said we have already reserved the date for a 
2014 swap shop.  We have begun posting 
information about the swap on RC websites. 
 

Mike commented that the meeting at the Itasca 
Library went very well.  The room is a good size 
and the acoustics were very good. 
 

Vice President: Steve Thill  had two items for the 
door prize including some balsa filler and pilot 
figures.  The rollover prize is a 30cc powered 
DeHavilland Beaver ARF. 
 

Steve said our presenter had cancelled for this 
evening, but Debbie Howe will go over some first 
aid basics and the use items in our first aid kit. 
 

Next month we will have a presentation by Maxx 
products. 
 

Steve also mentioned he had sent a not to the 
Forest Preserve about the ticks at our field asking if 
they have any suggestions for controlling them.  
The ticks are particularly bad this year.  
Unfortunately, there are no good solutions that 
would not disturb or affect the natural habitat. 
 

Treasurer: Bob Elsner  said the field permits have 
been paid for and received.  The total was $270 
which was reduced a bit due to credit from 
cancellations last year resulting from presidential 
TRF’s.  
 

Bob said we were still waiting for confirmation of 
our meeting dates for July through December. 
 

Secretary: Scott Taylor  had photo awards for 
winners of the Static event.  The picture included 
the winner, a picture of their entry, and the event 
information.  The pictures were given to the winners 
present.  The extra photos have been added to our 
display case. 
 

Scott also mentioned if they weren’t going to make 
it to the Fun Fly on Father’s Day, then come by for 
a pancake breakfast at Schaumburg airport. 
 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 
Fun Flys – Steve Merrill  said the second fun fly 
would be on Sunday the 16th.  We will be practicing 
the event we will fly for the Interclub Fun Fly.  The 
event will be a Fast and Slow event.  Pilots will be 
given to passes across the field, one as fast as 
possible and one as slow as possible.  The score 
will be the difference between the fast and slow 
times.  Flight must be level for both passes, but 
diving before passing the edge of the field is 
allowed.  No flaps will be allowed.   
 

Mike said he has been in touch with the Prop 
Masters and they will be having the overflow lot 
unlocked to handle the extra volume. 
 

Flight Instruction – John Howe  wanted to put in a 
plug for flight instructors.  We can always use more.  
Please contact him if you are interested. 
 

Safety – Tom Lyons  wanted to remind pilots to be 
aware of the sun when flying at the field.  Tom said 
bring your sunglasses, hats, and sun screen.  But 
Scott Taylor added that we are almost all vitamin D 
deficient, so give yourself 20 minutes or so to get 
your vitamins before covering up! 
 

OTHER BUSINESS 
Meeting Location – Bob Vance  said he would be 
happy to arrange meetings at the Itasca Library for 
no charge if we wanted to switch or if the need 
arises. 
 

Show and Tell – Mike Maciejewski  brought in an 
old server that had lots of contacts and gears. 
 

 
 

ENTERTAINMENT 
First Aid – Debbie Howe (and assistant Katie 
Howe) gave a presentation on first aid at the field.  
While we can’t print all the details covered for fear 
of stating something wrong, Debbie gave first aid 
suggestions for burns, bee stings, nose bleeds, 
cuts, ticks, chocking, seizures, heat exhaustion, 
objects in the eyes, and heart attacks.  Debbie 
suggested opening the flight box whenever 
someone is at the field and to know where the first 



aid kit and fire extinguisher are, so they can be 
quickly retrieved if needed.  
 

 
 

RAFFLES 
John Gazdziak  won the wood filler, Andy 
LaMontagna  took home the pilot figures, and John 
Kubitz  was the winner of the Turkey.  The rollover 
prize will be back again! 
 

 
Fun Fly #2 
 By Steve Merrill 
June 16, 2013 

 
Despite the low turnout (8 pilots) the weather 
was fantastic and the "Fast-Slow" contest was 
a success.  Pilots had to fly 2 passes over the 
field.  First pass was as fast as possible, the 
second pass; as slow as possible.  Both 
passes were timed, using a stopwatch and the 
difference between the two times was 
calculated.  The larger the differential, the 
better the score.  Some interesting things were 
discovered. During all three rounds, the fast 
pass times were within 1-2 seconds apart, but 
the slow pass times varied from as little as just 
under 6 seconds, to more than 22 seconds.  
Obviously, the slow time is what makes or 
breaks your score. 

 
First place went to Steve Thill, flying an Extra, 
second place went to Ernie (Not a 
Barnstormer, I don't know his last name) also 
flying a Extra type aerobatic airplane, and third 
place to Steve Merrill, flying a Buzzard 
Bombshell. 
 
Wind direction and speed both play a large role 
in this contest, as using the wind to slow your 
airplane down can help increase your score.  A 
cross-wind, as we had most of the day, adds a 
challenge as most airplanes will "weathervane" 
or 'Crab" into the wind. 

 



Pictures from Interclub Fun Fly 
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This newsletter is published monthly by the Suburba n RC Barnstormers, Inc. 
 
We reserve the right to edit all information forwar ded to us.  Permission is hereby given to 
reprint any article that we publish as long as prop er credit is given. 
 
Material can be submitted for publication: (1) at a  meeting, (2) by mailing to Suburban RC 
Barnstormers, Inc., P.O. Box 524, Bloomingdale, IL 60108, (3) sending it to the email of the 
editor, Scott Taylor, at taylorsr@core.com  
 
Articles must be received by the 4 th Saturday of the month to be included in the follow ing 
month’s newsletter. 

 
 

OFFICERS/BOARD OF DIRECTORS  
 
President Mike Maciejewski 630-513-1476 macieml@sbcglobal.net 
Vice President Steve Thill 630-208-9830 steve@thill.us 
Treasurer Bob Elsner 630-653-5345 Srcbarn@aol.com 
Secretary Scott Taylor 630-999-1372 taylorsr@core.com 
Flight Instruction John Howe 630-541-3054 iflyrc4@att.net 
Fun Fly Chairman-Outdoor Steve Merrill 630-251-5945  steveme@sbcglobal.net 
Safety Officer Tom Lyons 630-668-9525 gtpslyons@comcast.net 
Board Dave West 630-837-6553 dwest@wingedshadow.com 
Board Ron Hilger 630-833-8111 Ronhilger@aol.com 
Board Scott Stampfli 630-440-6475 stamper022@comcast.net 
Board Jeff Peca 630-305-0018 j_peca@yahoo.com 
Board Bob Sarley 630-267-9534 bobs@commeg.com 

 

NEWSLETTER STAFF  
 

Web Masters Marty Schrader  (630) 588-0241 
Editor/Publisher Scott Taylor   (630) 999-1372 

 
 
 

Please Support The Following Hobby Shops  
 

Al’s Hobby Shop,Inc.  121 Addison, Elmhurst, IL (630) 832-4908 
HobbyTown–St Charles  2061A Lincoln Highway, St. Charles, IL (630) 587-1 256 
Lagrange Hobbies  25 South LaGrange Rd, LaGrange, IL (708) 354-1220 
Strictly R/C  7719 W Lawrence Ave., Chicago, IL (708) 456-9100 
True RC http://www.TrueRC.com    truerc@comcast.net  
Adventure Hobbies 23 Huntington Lane, Wheeling, IL (847) 537-8669 

 
Visit our web site at http://www.suburbanrcbarnstormers.com

 


